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Mr. Maarten de Vries

(1962, Dutch)

Initial appointment: 2018
Proposed term of office: 2022 - 2026

The current term of office of Mr. de Vries ends this year. He has confirmed that he is willing to
be re-appointed for another term of four years. Mr. de Vries was appointed as CFO and
Member of the Board of Management in 2018.

Mr. de Vries joined AkzoNobel in January 2018 as Chief Financial Officer. He spent the
previous three years serving in this position at Intertrust Group and TNT Express. He was a
member of the Management Board of Intertrust Group and of the Executive Board of TNT
Express. From 2011 to 2014, Mr. de Vries was CEO of TP Vision, a globally operating stand-
alone business. Prior to this he held various senior positions at Royal Philips Electronics,
including Chief Information Officer and Chief Purchasing Officer at Group Management
Committee level. A Dutch citizen, Mr. de Vries was educated in the Netherlands.

Mr. de Vries provides a positive contribution as CFO to the Board of Management of
AkzoNobel, which the Supervisory Board would like to see continued. In accordance with the
articles of association of Akzo Nobel N.V., the Supervisory Board therefore proposes that
Mr. de Vries is reappointed for a second four-year term as CFO and Member of the Board of
Management, with effect from April 22, 2022.

On April 22, 2022, Mr. de Vries will comply with all relevant regulations for reappointment as
member of the Board of Management.

Mr. de Vries holds 20,428 ordinary shares in the company.



